THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

SEPTEMBER 15, 2011
SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF CHANGE ORDER #11, RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY SCHOOL RENOVATION, PHASE 3.
ISSUE:  The Board needs to approve a change order #11 for Radcliff Elementary School renovation (Phase 3)
FACTS


Additional cost associated with providing 1'-2" wide gypsum board soffit within Lobby 100, per Architect’s Proposal.  Request #10. Upon demolition and removal of existing suspended ceiling/soffits, the existing masonry walls surrounding Lobby 100 into Existing Lobby 125 are approximately 8'-4" a.f.f.  The construction drawings require a new suspended acoustical ceiling to be installed in this area at 9'-8" a.f.f. Heights of existing perimeter masonry walls and existing mechanical/plumbing items in this area will not allow the new ceiling to be installed at this height. In order to maintain 9'-8" a.f.f. for suspended ceiling in the new Lobby 100 area, a gypsum board soffit must be installed at 7'-8" a.f.f. in order to provide a transition from the higher ceiling to the lower ceiling, accommodating the existing masonry wall height and mechanical/plumbing items.  The suspended ceiling in this area is to be installed at 8'-0" a.f.f.

Sherman Carter Barnhart has reviewed pricing submitted for this proposal request and finds it acceptable.

 (See attached documentation).  
RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE BOARD APPROVE THE CHANGE ORDER#11 for Radcliff Elementary School Renovation, Phase 3.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE BOARD APPROVE THE CHANGE ORDER#11 for Radcliff Elementary School Renovation, Phase 3.
